Correspondence received since the September 2025 council meeting:

- LALC Training Bulletin
- NKDC Parish and Town Council newsletter
- Details of LCC 'Your Lincolnshire' reorganisation proposals
- Resident complaint about the state of footpaths and gulleys
- Resident query about responsibility for grass cutting and tree management
- Complaint about overhanging tree
- Complaint about unresolved NKDC missing street sign
- Notification that the NKDC Community Champion Awards nomination window has been extended to 22 September
- LALC eNews
- Advanced warning from Anglian Water of significant rainfall expected
- LCC consultation on the most effective ways to support people in Lincolnshire to live healthier lives
- Slides from a Clear Councils webinar on Winter risks, fireworks and under insurance
- Invitation from LCC to a virtual briefing on Local Government Reorganisation
- Complaint from a resident about graffiti in the railway bridge underpass
- Complaint from a resident about dogs off lead worrying other dogs
- Notification from Lindum Fire that we'll need a phased replacement of the waterbased fire extinguishers due to new regulations
- Food Waste information pack from NKDC
- Clear Councils newsletter
- Slides from a LCC briefing to town and parish councils on the local government reorganisation
- Concern from a resident regarding the speed limit on B1190
- Slides from the Police parish and town council forum
- Gallagher Community Matters newsletter
- LCC Town and Parish Council update
- Survey from North Kesteven District Council, Lincoln City Council and West Lindsey
 District Council looking to gain a clearer understanding of the current and future
 provision of indoor and outdoor sports facilities across each area
- Notification from the PCC that the graveyard at St John's Church (Washingborough) is almost full for burials

Meetings held since the September 2025 council meeting:

- 16/09/25 Cllr Trafford attended Anglian Water's (online) briefing on their Drainage and Waste Management Plan
- 16/09/25 Cllr Sockell attended the Police Parish Forum (online)
- 24/09/25 Clerk attended Clear Councils webinar on 'Winter risks, fireworks & under insurance'

- 25/09/25 Cllrs Catterson & Watkinson attended the Beckfield House coffee morning
- 29/09/25 Clerk, RFO and Cllrs Sockell, Catterson, George, Watkinson and Yeates attended a Flood Alert Drop-in session for residents, hosted by LCC Flood Resilience Team.

Recommendation:

Council to note the correspondence and meetings.